
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

Christ is risen! 

As I write this monthly letter to you, I am looking out the window at the beauty of the blooming forsythia, daf-
fodils, tulips, and hyacinths on campus. These flowers seem to have a more intense meaning for me this year. 

After more than a year of Covid-19 restrictions, they symbolize new life, new beginnings. We, too, have been 
given new life through our baptism into Christ’s death and resurrection. We have been made a new creation as 
a free gift from God. 

God continues to bless humanity with the knowledge and skill to develop vaccines to keep us 
from developing the severe symptoms of Covid-19. As more and more of our parishioners 
and friends complete the vaccination process, we welcome back to in-person worship fellow 
Augustinians whom we have not seen in over a year. Social distancing and masks are still in 
place, but the sight of many members of our parish family from whom we have been physi-
cally separated is a truly joyful experience.  

I look forward to seeing more and more of you at worship in the coming 
weeks and months. We are not back to normal, but we are getting there slow-
ly and steadily. Remember that we are never alone. God is with us every step 
of the way. 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Weleck 

Augustinian 
Augustus Lutheran Church  

An Historic Church for Today’s People 

Live-Streamed Service Location Change 
The live streamed service on YouTube will be moving to a new home; a new YouTube 
channel. If you ‘tune in’ to the service from the website, www.augustustrappe.org, noth-
ing will change, you won’t even know the difference.  However, if you are one of the peo-
ple who likes to go directly to YouTube, the address you have been using will no longer 
work but Jim will provide you with an updated address as soon as we make the transition.   

The easiest way to see the service is to go to the church website and click on the  
white button: Click here to see the (DATE) service. 

"Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ!  
In his great mercy he has given us new birth into a living hope  

through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead," - 1 Peter 1:3  

http://www.augustustrappe.org
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=1+Peter+1%3A3&version=NIV
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 
      Janet Lauman 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
 Joseph Brennan 

Brittany Cornish 
John Niskala 
Megan Williams 

 Amanda Christy 
Barbara Cornish 
Jonathan Price 

Kevin Millheim Michael Stokes  

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
Alexa King 
Linda Romano 

Pamela Kunasz Ben Dogonniuck 
Nancy Ehret 
Gary Halteman 
Devyn Parker 

 Dawn Schmitt 
Terri Yetter 

Emma Raupp Dylan Funk 
Jessica Krauter 
Walter Mills 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
Sarah Allen 
Daniel Garton 
Garrett Halteman 

William O'Boyle Eilene Althouse 
Sam Gabel 
Faye Jenkins 
Dianne Scelza 

Lindsey Allebach 
Jeffrey Althouse 
Tyler Schwirian 

Colby Davis Denise Althouse John Robinson 
Peyton Shaffer 
Walter Slauch 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
Dennis DeWane 
Scott Halteman 
Dave Rheiner 

Cooper Demark Jaime Nelson 
Riley Smith 

Dylan Crothers 
Lucy Olsen 
Charlie Richvalsky 
Ryan Sellman 

 Gus Frisco 
Jennifer Kuklentz 
Mya Schiller 
Riley Schmidt 

 

30 31      
Anita Halteman 
Dustin Keim 
Mason Stephan 

James DeNucci 
Ethelyn Perkins 

     

May Birthdays 

Whistle, Clap, and Sing 
Music is one of God’s most amazing gifts. Think about it: what would it be like to live in a world where the 
birds never sang, the wind never whistled through the trees, and people never sang or clapped their hands? 
What would life be like without music and rhythm and dance? When he got older the composer Beethoven 
could no longer hear; but he still heard music deep inside his head. That’s how powerful music is! It helps us 
express things that words alone cannot say. 

There is one book in the Bible filled with nothing but songs: the book of Psalms. That book is one of the old-
est hymnals there is. People have been singing the psalms for over 3000 years! There are all kinds of psalms. 
Some are psalms of praise and thanks to God. There are psalms written by people who were sad, afraid, and 
even angry. Those psalms ask God to fix things immediately! 

In church we use many different kinds of music. We also use many different instruments, like the organ, pi-
ano, guitar, flute, drums, bells, and the human voice. Sometimes one person sings; sometimes a choir sings; 
and sometimes the whole congregation sings. What instruments make music at your church? After worship 
ask the church musician to show you how to make different sounds on an instrument. Maybe you and the mu-
sician can sing another hymn together! 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 
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May 2021 
 

Come, Holy Spirit! 
 

On May 23, we will celebrate the festival of Pentecost.  This is the day we remember the sending of the Holy 
Spirit to the disciples following Jesus’ resurrection and ascension to heaven.  The Greek word Pentecost means 
fifty; Pentecost is celebrated fifty days after Easter. 

Ten days after Jesus ascended into heaven, many disciples gathered together in Jerusalem for the Jewish har-
vest festival Pentecost, which was celebrated on the fiftieth day of Passover.  While they were indoors praying, 
a sound like rushing wind filled the house and tongues of fire descended and rested over each of their 
heads.  This was the outpouring of the Holy Spirit promised by God through the prophet Joel (Joel 2:28-
29).  The disciples were suddenly empowered to proclaim the gospel of the risen Christ.  They went out into 
the streets of Jerusalem and began preaching to the crowds gathered for the festival.  By a miracle of the Holy 
Spirit, they spoke in the native languages of the people present, who had come from all corners of the Roman 
Empire.  This created a sensation.  The apostle Peter seized the moment and addressed the crowd, preaching to 
them about Jesus' death and resurrection for the forgiveness of sins.  About three thousand converts were bap-
tized that day.  (You can read the Biblical account of Pentecost in Acts 2:1-41).  We sometimes call Pentecost 
the birthday of the Christian church: the day when the gospel was first proclaimed to people of all lands in all 
languages.  

How will the Holy Spirit come to us today?  I find a lot of meaning in the text of the hymn, “Come Down, O 
Love Divine.”  Written by Bianco da Sienna in the late 14th or early 15th century, it was translated from Italian 
by Richard Frederick Littledale in the 19th century: 

1Come down, O Love divine, seek thou this soul of mine 

And visit it with thine own ardor glowing; 

O Comforter, draw near; within my heart appear, 

And kindle it, thy holy flame bestowing. 
2O let it freely burn, till earthy passions turn to dust and ashes in its heat consuming; 

And let thy glorious light shine ever on my sight, 

And clothe me round, the while my path illuming. 
3And so the yearning strong, with which the soul will long 

Shall far outpass the power of human telling; 

For none can guess its grace till Love create a place 

Wherein the Holy Spirit makes a dwelling. 

The Holy Spirit is a gift of God, promised to us at our baptism.  Take some time this month to meditate on 

good texts, asking God to fill you with his Spirit – and then watch for the signs that the Spirit is with you, as 

God promised! 

See you in church (in person or digitally!) 

~Laurie Mueller 

(portions of this article credited to https://www.zionhampton.com/pentecost) 

From the Bench 

Need a Prayer? 
The Augustus Prayer chain welcomes your calls with prayer requests. If you need a prayer or know some-

one in need of a prayer, please contact Carol Oelschlager at 610-489-3109.  

If no one is available to take your call, please leave a message and Carol will call you back. 
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Augustus Book Club  
Our Next Book Club meeting will be on May 17th at 7:30 pm  

via Zoom 

We’ll discuss:  Where the Dead Sit Talking by Brandon Hobson 

New members are always welcome! 

Questions?  Want the Zoom code? Contact Karen McClain  
610-489-9625 or  

office@augustustrappe.org 

Geranium Sunday 

Flowers can now be ordered for Pentecost! 
All members of the Congregation are invited to order Red Geranium Plants as a 

memorial to or in honor of Loved Ones/Friends to decorate the Church Sanctuary in cele-
bration of Pentecost, May 23. The Women of ELCA will take responsibility for their plant-
ing on church grounds. Please include payment with your order. Make Checks payable to: 
AUGUSTUS FLOWER FUND 

Last day to order is May 16, 2021 

Mail to:  Karen Lachenmayer, 412 Dartmoor Rd., Schwenksville, PA 19473 

Phone:  610-287-2827 E-Mail:  kal412@comcast.net 

Name:      

Quantity   $5.00 each Total: 

________   _________ ________ 

  
I would like the bulletin acknowledgement to read: 

___________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________ 

mailto:kal412@comcast.net
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Christian Education 
The Sunday school is planning two IN-PERSON outdoor events in May. 

On May 9th please gather with us at 9:00 a.m. to chalk messages to our 
mothers (and fathers) on the walk leading into church.  We’ll have 
some fun outdoor activities too! 

On May 23rd join us for our end-of-the-year Pentecost party outside at 
11:45 a.m.  Again, lots of fun activities and a chance to see each other 
in person! 

Also, don’t forget to register for Vacation Bible School which begins on June 
28th.  This will also be an all outdoor event, which allows us to have some 
messy fun J.  A registration form is included with in this letter or you can go to 
the Augustus website to register.  Please fill out a different form for each child. 

We will follow COVID-19 prevention protocols at all events, including masks. 

Grace & peace, 

Sonya Sowards 
Director of Christian Education 

Creation Station 

In Psalm 104 God is praised for creating the earth and all that lives upon it. God has created a majestic world, 
yet we so often take it for granted. God has charged us to care for creation. The ideas below can help your 
family develop appreciation for God’s marvelous creation and explore ways to care for it. 

Take a walk in your neighborhood or at a park. Pause to listen to the sounds in nature. Take along magnifying 
glasses and binoculars to look for the detail in God’s creation. 

Read aloud Psalm 104 or portions of the chapter. Craft a creation banner based on the psalm. Provide a large 
piece of fabric for a background. Supply fabric and trim scraps, scissors, and fabric glue. Invite older family 
members to help younger ones fashion sky, rivers, grass, animals, trees, and people. Staple or glue the top of 
the banner around a dowel to hang it. 

Create a fabric-backed praise poster that combines leaves, dirt, and other natural materials with a Bible verse 
from the Psalm. Choose a verse and copy it onto a piece of construction paper. Arrange the natural objects and 
the verse as you want them on the fabric, glue them down, and display the poster in your home. 

Share the beauty of God’s creation with others by making flower or spice sachets to give as gifts. Cut 5” cir-
cles of fabric with a pinking shears. Place spices (cinnamon, cloves, allspice) or flowers and leaves (lemon 
verbena, roses, lilacs) in the center of the fabric. Gather the edges of the circle to the top and tie them together 
with ribbon. Print the reference Psalm 104:1 on a small tag and attach it to the ribbon. 

Talk with your family about ways to pursue ecological concerns from a Christian standpoint. Organize a recy-
cling center at your home or church. If your congregation has a coffee 
hour, encourage members to bring their own ceramic cups to use. Make a 
sculpture from recyclable materials. Glue it to a wooden or cardboard 
base, and print Psalm 104:31 on the base as a reminder to care for crea-
tion. 

Pray a litany prayer based on Psalm 104. Have one family member read 
one line at a time from Psalm 104. After each line the rest of the family 
can respond, “Thank you, God, for your marvelous creation.” 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 
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THANK YOU! 

Senior Youth Group— 

Thank you for the kind thought of remembering me with your delicious soup over the winter. 

Sincerely, 

Shirley Latshaw 

Sew, Quilt, Knit, Crochet! 

We now have quilting packs available in the Muhlenberg Center. 
The pack each has 48 squares in it.   
 Pick a pack out of the Basket on the table. 
 Sew the squares into a Quilt top. 
 Return the pack to the bin under the table. 
Each quilt top will then be used to make a quilt for Lutheran World Relief.  
Each pack has instructions, and a contact email address if you have any questions.   

Do you like to Knit or Crochet?  You don’t need any more afghans or sweaters?  Helping Hand collects 
knitted and crocheted 7” x 9” inch blocks that are sewn together into afghans.  We also collect completed af-
ghans. The completed afghans should about 49” X 56”.  (about the same size as the top of a double 
bed).  Place completed blocks and afghans in the basket in the Muhlenberg Center.  Please contact me if you 
need any yarn at jandmstuffle@verizon.net .  The afghans are donated to Laurel House in Norristown.   

Love on the Loose 
Think of someone you love a lot. How do you let that person know about your love? Do you draw pictures or 
use words? Are you extra helpful or kind? During Holy Week, the week before Easter, Jesus shows us how to 
love each other and how he has loved us. One day especially made for this is Maundy Thursday. That’s the 
Thursday right before Easter. The word “Maundy” comes from a Latin word which means “command.” So, 
Maundy Thursday is the day we remember Jesus’ command: “Love one another as I have loved you.” 

In worship on that day, people often do two things to show that love. One is a special ceremony for washing 
feet. That action doesn’t mean the same thing to us that it did for people in Jesus’ time, because we usually 
wear socks and shoes. But in Jesus’ time, people wore sandals and they walked everywhere. Their feet got 
very dusty and dirty. It was a servant’s job to wash guests’ feet when they visited someone’s home. On Maun-
dy Thursday, people’s feet are washed to remind us that we show our love by serving each other. 

Another way Jesus shows his love is through a special meal called Holy Communion or the Lord’s Supper. It 
may not seem like much to eat or drink, but it’s a very important meal. At this meal Jesus is present—just as 
he has promised. At home on this day do an act of loving kindness for someone in your family. Call or write a 
letter to a grandparent or to someone in the hospital or in prison. 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg 
Fortress. 

I give you a new commandment, that you love 

one another. Just as I have loved you, you also 

should love one another. By this everyone will 

know that you are my disciples, if you have love 

for one another.”       John 13:34-35 

mailto:jandmstuffle@verizon.net
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